
ALTERNATE CHAIR REPORT 
HAWAII AREA 17 
Budget Assembly 

November 13, 2016 
 
Aloha and welcome Panel 65 trusted servants, 
 
It’s a great honor to serve Area 17 as the Alternate Chair.   This is our last assembly for this panel.   It’s truly been an honor 
to serve the Hawaii Area as Alternate Chair.   My life has been enriched and my spiritual growth enlarged by this experience.     
 
Since the Inform the Budget Assembly and according to the Structures and Guidelines relating to the alternate area chair’s 
responsibilities, I have… 

• Attended the Annual Hawaii Convention Steering Committee meetings 
o Attended and served during the Annual Hawaii Convention weekend.   Mahalo to everyone that were in 

service and attended.   The convention was a huge success.   
o One last steering committee meeting which will include taking our inventory.    
o Continue to be of service to the SC chair and incoming chair when asked. 
o Working closely with the incoming Convention Chair to share my experience, strength and hope with 

planning. 
• Invited to attended the Oahu Intergroup Meetings – Attended the meetings.   
• Assist with supporting the coordination and planning of upcoming Area assemblies and committee meetings: 

o Elections Assembly:  hosted by District 8, West Hawaii this weekend.   .   
o 2017 Orientation Assembly:  will be hosted by Kihei District on January 14 & 15, 2017.  Betsy C. is the 

incoming DCM for Kihei District.  Please share this information at your district meetings, with your incoming 
GSRs and DCMs and any other members that would be interested in attending the 2017 Orientation 
Assembly.   This will be the first assembly for Panel 67.  Please start to make your travel arrangements to 
Maui.   The Orientation Assembly will lay the foundation for the service work that will be happening during 
Panel 67.  Joel C., our Pacific Regional Trustee will be here to share his experience, strength and hope with 
our Area.     To assist with a smooth assembly, we encourage all the GSRs, DCMs, Standing Committee 
Chairs and Officers to send in their registration forms as soon as possible.  There is no online registration 
available for assemblies.   Registering early benefits all of us.  (1) Helps the hosting district plan and prepare 
for us, this includes homestay and transportation requests (2) registration fees support the expenses 
related to the assembly, and (3) booking travel earlier than later is prudent. Assemblies do not have online 
registration, you must print out the registration form and send it in with your check.  You may contact 
transportation and homestay via email.  These email addresses and a phone number to the assembly 
coordinator is listed on the flyer.  Fliers are available to take back with you.   

• Pacific Regional Forum – Mahalo for allowing be to be of service as hospitality co-chair.   I worked with Bob to assist 
where and when possible.   It was amazing to have this event in our area.   I will have more to share during that 
portion of our agenda.   

 
I look forward to continue to grow in the fellowship. 
 
In love and service, 
 
Kunane Dreier 
Area Alt. Chair 
Panel 65  


